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January 2011
INVITATION TO UBC MEMBER CITIES
Election of a new Board of the UBC Commission on Culture
The election of  the new Board of the UBC Commission on Culture will take place during the UBC General Conference in Liepaja 4-7 of October 2011, on Thursday morning 6 october.
The present Board of the Commission on Culture hereby asks the UBC member cities from Denmark, Estonia, Finland, Germany, Lithuania, Norway and Poland to propose their candidates for membership of the next Board. The UBC member cities from Latvia, Sweden and Russia will be asked to give their proposals in 2013. 
The applications should be e-mailed not later than 30th June 2011 to the secretary of the UBC Commission on Culture: 
maarit.keto-seppala@turku.fi
The updated general rules of the election of the board of the UBC Commission on Culture you will find attached.
With kind regards
Tarja Hautamäki

Chairperson of the Commission on Culture

Election of the UBC Commission on Culture Board 2012-2015

General rules

1. The members of the CoC board are elected during UBC General Meeting or during CoC meeting that is open for all member cities.

2. The mandate period for a board member is four years. The board of the years 2008-2011 decides which ones of the members are continuing two years until the end of 2013 without election and which seats are going to be replaced by new elected members for the years 2012-2015.

3. Since 2011 the election is going to be held in every second year and about half of the seats are going to be replaced by new elected members.

4. The exact  number of CoC board seats depends on the number of candidates and decision of the electors, but the board consists of not less than five seats together and no more than one seat per country.

5. Cities are invited to propose candidates for the CoC Board. Prospective members should be professionals in the field of culture, working either for the municipality or city institutions.

6. Cities that propose their candidates for the post of CoC board members should be willing to establish the CoC Secretariat in their city.

7. Cities that wish to propose candidates for the CoC Board should submit their applications to the CoC Secretariat 3 months prior to the election.

8. Cities should provide the following information for their prospective candidates for the CoC Board:

· Brief CV and skills of English

· Experience in dealing with professional cultural activities

· Personal motivation for the candidacy, no more than 200 words

9. The CoC Secretariat will prepare a list of the applying cities and their candidates at least two weeks prior to the election

10. Each of the UBC member cities has one vote that may consist a proposal for no more than 5 board members. The proposed candidates have to come from different countries.

11. The CoC board will select a chairperson and a vice-chairperson among the elected board members and the chairperson and the vice-chairperson can be re-elected only once.

Meetings of the CoC Board are held by necessity. The Chairperson and vice chairperson are responsible for setting the date and place for the annual CoC meeting. Cities that have elected members on the CoC Board, are responsible for travel expenses and accommodation of their representatives that participate in CoC Board meetings.

